
  

 

 

 

 

 

My Union brothers and sisters, 

 

 

 

 House Bill 25: Laugh, Cry, or just Get Angry 

As a teacher of American History, it is a passion of mine to keep the memories of great Americans 

alive for future generations to admire and hopefully look to as examples of lives worth living. 

Fifty years ago, ordinary teachers walked off the job to shed light on a public education system 

that was poorly funded and providing students with a less than quality education.  

Many of these teachers paid for their decision with their careers but when the smoke cleared, they 

earned for us all, the right to collective bargaining, a right that became part of the Florida State 

Constitution. The next year funding for public education was raised by a record amount and 

teachers received an 18% raise.  

Fifty years later, we have a legislative session, in progress as you are reading this, preparing to 

place shackles on your constitutional right to collective bargaining. Imagine a Constitutional 

Right that is complete for male dominated professions like law enforcement and firefighters but 

limited for the female dominated teaching profession. This, in a year that has women coming out 

and standing strong against financial inequities in the workplace and standing up to powerful men 

who feel their position allows them liberties with the ladies! 
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Every American should be worried about this. Whether you believe in unions or not, the fact that 

there are those that think itôs OK to curb constitutional rights, should scare us all. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The thought of Americans standing idly by and allowing this type of behavior to exist in their 

legislature makes me unsure of whether I should laugh, cry, or just get angry. The more I think 

about it, the easier the choice becomes. Hold them Accountable! 

 

BARGAINING BRAINSTORMING 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

On Tuesday January 23rd at 5:00pm the PCTA bargaining team will meet at the Jade T. Moore 

Building (Union hall) to have a final brainstorming session before we head into full book 

bargaining with the District next month. We invite any and all members to come and add their 

opinions on what they would like to see in a new contract.  

If you are on the bargaining team, would like to be on the team, want to add your input or 

would just like to learn how bargaining works, please feel free to stop in. No one knows better 

what you need to be successful at your job than you do. Share it with our group and letôs work 

toward a contract that will be representative of all our members including those that are not 

traditional classroom teachers.  

We will have food and refreshments so please RSVP by responding to this e-mail, so that we 

order enough.  See you on the 23rd! 

In Solidarity, 

First they came for the Socialists, and I did not speak outð 
Because I was not a Socialist.  

Then they came for the Trade Unionists, and I did not speak 

outð  

Because I was not a Trade Unionist.  

Then they came for the Jews, and I did not speak outð  

Because I was not a Jew.  

Then they came for meðand there was no one left to speak for 

me.                                            

                              Martin Niemöller  

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Martin_Niem%C3%B6ller
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Martin_Niem%C3%B6ller


  

 

 

LESSON PLANS FOCUS GROUP

 



  

 

ARE YOU A MEMBER OF THE SICK BANK? 

PCTA recommends all members to be a part of the Sick Bank. All benefit eligible employees 

have the opportunity to join the Sick Bank.   The Sick Bank allows employees to remain in an 

extended paid status following a catastrophic or serious illness or accident, resulting in a 

prolonged recovery period of 6 weeks or more.   The benefit provides additional extended sick 

time, after all personal sick leave has been exhausted.   If you are not a current member, you 

may wish to consider joining.    

 

Eligibility for PESPA members 

·        Requires donation of 1 sick day (additional days may be required if the participation 

falls below 15%) 

·        Enrollment is available the first Monday of each Month 

·        Employees must have 10 days or more of accumulated sick leave to participate 

·        Sick Leave, up to up to 30 day, may be granted in increments of 10 days 

  

Eligibility for Instructional members  

·        Requires donation of 1 sick day (additional days may be required if the participation 

falls below 25%) 

·        Enrollment is available the first Monday of each Month 

·        Employees must have 10 days or more of accumulated sick leave to participate 

·        Sick leave, up to 60 days, may be granted in increments of 10 days 

  

For complete guidelines or an application to join the sick bank, contact Monica Bermudez at 

bermudezm@pcsb.org in Human Resources. 

 

                              KNOW YOUR CONTRACT 

ARTICLE 34 Complaints  
C. The Board will not tolerate harassment, or abuse of teachers by parents, other citizens, students and/or 

other Board employees. 

D. Anonymous complaints shall be so recorded. No action affecting the teacher's status shall be instituted 

based solely upon an anonymous complaint. 

mailto:bermudezm@pcsb.org


  

 

2018 MLK PARADE 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Thank you to all those that braved the 

cool weather to let our community 

and our kids know what is important 

to us.  

We gave out coloring books, phone 

cases, t-shirts and pencils to an 

appreciative crowd.  

 



  

 

Letter to Non-Members 
 If every member would print out the following letter and either place it in the mail box, or 

hand it to a potential member, you will be helping to get our message out and your President 

would greatly appreciate it. 

 

                                                                                                       

  PINELLAS CLASSROOM TEACHERS ASSOCIATION 

  650 Seminole Boulevard,  Largo,  FL  33770    727-585-6518    www.pcta-pespa.org 

Mike Gandolfo, President/Executive Director 

 

Dear ñNot Yetò member, 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to let you know that we have a great deal in common. All of 

us in education understand the great importance our profession has on the future of our students 

and our country. We all believe that a free quality public education is the cornerstone of 

democracy and the civil right of every child, no matter their zip code. We all view educating 

students as the most noble of professions. Our calling is not just a job, it is a profession. We are 

professionals and we should all expect to be treated as such.  

Another thing I hope we have in common is an awareness of what is happening in public 

education. Public education has been under attack for some time now and Tallahassee politicians 

have not bothered to hide their intent to destroy public education in favor of privatization. If there 

is one thing that binds us together, it is our belief in public education. All the things that make 

education fun and exciting for students, art, music, PE, sports, are in danger of becoming an 

expense that cuts into the bottom line of a charter school. Why do you think that charters are not 

held to the same accountability as public schools? While we jump through hoops to get 

certification in our subject, ESE, and ESOL, charters accept public tax money without the same 

mandates and in some cases, they can employ teachers with no certification.  

PCTA is the defender of public education. With all we have in common, why not make our voice 

a strong and unified voice so that we can fight off the wolves that are attacking public education 

and our profession. As a bonus, you would be making your voice that much stronger at the 

bargaining table so that we can negotiate your wages, benefits and working conditions effectively. 

Please feel free to learn more about PCTA by visiting our website at www.pcta-pespa.org. 

I am happy to speak with anyone who may have any questions and concerns.                            

 

http://www.pcta-pespa.org/
http://www.pcta-pespa.org/


  

 

 

NOMINATE A COLLEAGUE FOR THE GOLDEN APPLE AWARD 

 


